
Questions Submitted to the Town  
Regarding Engineering Services for Scotts Corner, Pound Ridge, NY 10576  

RFP Dated March 12, 2021 
Question Response 

1. Figure 2-1 in Attachment A (Nov 16, 
2020 Eng Report) shows three (3) 
monitoring wells within the Old 
Pound Road property (within parcel 
9820-16).  Have any additional 
monitoring wells been installed by the 
Town, and if so, is there a map 
showing their location? 

  
 

Monitoring wells 1-3 installed by Lombardo 
Associates, inc., as shown in the report.  Eight 
additional monitoring wells installed by the 
Town. All eleven wells are being monitored. 
 
A figure showing the location of the eleven  
monitoring wells has been attached. 

2. Can you please clarify what is 
included in the 10-page Technical 
Proposal. Is this just the Project 
Understanding and Approach? 

 

The Technical Proposal should include: 
 1. Firm Experience,  
2.  Project Team 
3. Project Understanding and Approach for  
Tasks 1-8. 
4. Project Schedule 
 
The transmittal letter, graphics including 
organization charts and schedules, as well as 
resumes and project descriptions do not 
count towards the 10 page limit for the 
Technical Proposal. 
 
The Price Proposal should be a separate 
document. 

3. Is the Town committed to the 
wastewater technology and approach 
described in the Preliminary 
Engineering Design Report?    

 

No.  The Town is open to other approaches. 

3. Will the Town extend the proposal 
deadline?   

  
 

The town will extend the deadline to April 
16,2021 at 4pm. 

4. Will the Town extend the question 
deadline? 

No.   

5. Is it the intent of the town to follow 
EFC report guidelines for Task 2 for 
the Map, Plan and Report?  

Yes.  EFC guidelines must be followed. 



6. At the March 23 pre-proposal 
meeting and site visit (Kerr property) 
it appeared that groundwater 
monitoring wells were already 
installed. It was also stated that 
groundwater levels in the wells were 
being monitored by others. Yet the 
RFP calls for the Consultant to obtain 
groundwater elevations, perform 
modeling, and confirm selection of 
the site as adequate for the intended 
discharge volumes. 

 The monitoring wells were installed by the 
Town/Task force and are being monitored by 
Task force in order to take advantage of the 
wet season monitoring requirements.  The 
consultant would propose installing and 
monitoring additional wells only if they 
believe the current monitoring well program 
would not be sufficient for DEC's purposes. 

 
 

7. Has the Town submitted the 
November 2020 LAI report 
supplement to DEC for review? If so 
has DEC provided comment 
supporting the need for the 
groundwater modeling and site 
evaluations work in the RFP (Tasks 1.3 
thru 1.10)?  

DEC has received a copy, but has not be 
asked to review the document for the 
purposes of permit review and analysis. 

 

8. Will a separate licensed professional 
engineer consultant be definitively 
determining the sites assimilative 
capacity for the subsurface 
discharge?   

The consultant is to have a  professional 
engineer(s) who can definitively determine 
the assimilative capacity of the site. 
 

  
  
 


